
D I G G L E   S T A R  -  14.07.2023

HEADTEACHER’S COMMENTS

With some careful planning we have managed to 

have a very successful sports week this week 

despite the weather’s attempts at sabotage. Please 

check out the rest of the newsletter for some 

fantastic action shots. 

As well as sports week Year 6 have had a very 

successful business challenge sale day yesterday so 

a big thank you to anyone who came along to 

support them.

Next week is the last week in school and we still 

have lots of lost property please be sure to send 

your child in to retrieve any lost items before Friday 

as anything left in school over the summer will be 

sent to the charity shops. 

Please make sure you look through the whole 

newsletter this week to read a review of the 

amazing year FODS have had supporting school in 

so many wonderful ways.

Have you followed us on
Facebook? @Diggle School
(You don’t need a Facebook account to view the posts!) 

DIGGLE STARS

Annie Marland - for excellent 
work using compass directions in 

Theme.
Harry Hamilton and Alfie Matley - 

for good team work in tennis.

Vinnie Lord - for trying to be more 
responsible at playtime and not 

react.

ALL of Class R - for fantastic 
participation in all of the activities 

we have done in sports week!!

I 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Mon 17th July -  Y5&6 performance 
6pm @ Kiln Green

Tues 18th July - Y5&6 performance 2pm 
& 6pm @ Kiln Green

Class R Minibeast workshop 
rescheduled 

Thurs 20th July - FODS Make the Rules 
Day

Fri 21st July - 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9-10am

Children finish for summer holidays

Sept 2023
Mon 4th Sept - Staff Inset

Tues 5th Sept - Return to school
(new class R see separate letter for full details)

Tues 13th Sept - Individual pupil photos
Wed 27th Sept - Y 5&6 Viking Day



It’s SPORTS WEEK !!!



Sports Day



Basketball 
& Netball



Cricket



Cross 
Country



Tennis & Obstacle 
Course



CITC session 



Year 6 Business Challenge Mini-Market

Class 6 had their Business Challenge sale on Thursday after school and they were blown away with the number of 
customers that they had. 

Thank you to everyone who came to have a look at the items we have been busy making over the last few weeks and to 
anyone who bought items from us.

After taking out our initial costs and giving the float money back to FODs we have made an incredible £282.62 profit that 
we will be donating to Dr Kershaw's Hospice





Year 5 DLP Maths Competition

On Monday a group of our Year 5s attended Saddleworth 
School for the DLP Maths competition final.

After scoring top in the heats against their classmates the 
“Diggle Destroyers” competed in 4 rounds of maths challenges 

against teams from five other schools within the dovestone 
learning partnership. They scored the highest number of points 

and were the overall winners! We are very proud of the way 
they represented Diggle. Congratulations to Alfie, Brooke, 

Elizabeth and Jack!

DLP Music Festival

On Friday morning the school guitar group headed to 
Saddleworth School for the DLP Music Festival  They played 
wonderfully and were an amazing audience for all the other 
schools. Thank you to Mr Hadfield for getting the children 

ready and conducting the group.



Next Week’s school dinner menu

We will be on week 1 of the school dinner menu next week. 
If your child does not usually have dinners, why not see if 

there is a day they would like to try. Dinners are charged at 
£2.50 per meal for years 3-6 unless you are entitled to free 

school meals.

Notices

Parent Pay
Thankyou to everyone who have ensured their Parent Pay 

balances are in credit, or have paid Music fees on time. It is 
appreciated.

Please can everyone ensure their BASC and school dinner 
balances are in credit, and remain in credit, and all music fees are 

paid in full for the year.
Payments via childcare vouchers and Taxfree Childcare are up to 

date this week on Parent Pay.

If you haven’t already done so, please consider setting up the 
Auto top-up feature in Parent Pay which ensures you do not slip 

into debt.

If your child is in Year 6, or you are leaving us at the end 
of this term,  and you use BASC, please check your 

balance and ensure you are adjusting your payments to 
aim to finish the year without debt or credit.  This is 

very important if you pay by Tax Free Childcare or 
Childcare Vouchers - these payments cannot be 

refunded due to the tax implications.

If you are leaving us please also ensure all debts are paid 
for BASC, lunches, music fees etc



Check out our recent Ofsted report - 

https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50222052

https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50222052


Help from Oldham Council

As the ongoing cost of living crisis continues to affect families across the 
borough, Oldham Council has invested in activities that can be accessed 
by residents over the school summer holidays. This is part of our ongoing 
package of support to help families who are struggling and is designed to 
ensure that all children have the opportunity to have a fun and 
memorable summer. These activities are available to all families with an 
Oldham postcode on a first come, first served basis. 
 
One of the activities is a production from Oldham Theatre Workshop of 
Three Times Tables at the Queen Elizabeth Hall on 29th July at 2.30pm. 
 
The link to book this event is here:- 
https://whatsonoldham.org/activities-for-all/event/three-times-tables-from-
oldham-theatre-workshop/

 

Our HAF website is also live, here:- https://www.whatsonoldham.org/  
(please note that HAF eligibility is linked to benefit related FSM and so 
some children who receive universal FSM may not be eligible - all eligible 
children in the town have been sent a letter to provide them with a unique 
booking code.)

https://whatsonoldham.org/activities-for-all/event/three-times-tables-from-oldham-theatre-workshop/
https://whatsonoldham.org/activities-for-all/event/three-times-tables-from-oldham-theatre-workshop/
https://www.whatsonoldham.org/




Thank you to everyone who contributed in any 
way to such a great year of fundraising.



The Diggle School staff, 
Governors and children would 
like to say a huge thank you 
to FODS for the amazing 
support shown throughout 

the year. 
As you can see, the children 
benefit directly from all the 
fundraising, not only our 

current children with support 
towards things like CITC and 

Commando Joes, but our 
current children and pupils of 
future years will benefit from 
investments in PE resources, 

and in the trim trail and 
running track.

THANK YOU !


